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       ADA Advisory Committee 
Meeting Minutes Summary

Wednesday, January 15, 2014
     Committee Members Present:

Mr. Ulises Aguirre 
Ms. Myrna Cabanban

Ms. Ruthee Goldkorn

Mr. Brian Haig 

Mr. Joe McGlynn
Mr. Ethan Meigs
Mr. Sam Overton
COMMITTEE MEMBERS ABSENT:
Ms. Karen Hennington 
Mr. Jeff Lenham
Committee Staff Present:
Ms. Vickie Remington
Mr. Larry Rolon

Ms. Kerrin Tso
ADDITIONAL ATTENDEES:
Ms. Misty Becker, LAWA
Ms. Jenise Jackson, G2 Secure Staff

Mr. Geoffrey Okamoto, Access Services
Mr. Richard Ray, LA Department on Disability
Ms. Melissa Reskof, Junior Blind

Mr. Faustino Salvador, Access Services
1.  Call to Order, Roll Call, Announcements and Introductions
The meeting was called to order by Committee Chair Sam Overton at 1:05 p.m. on Wednesday, January 15, 2014, at the Flight Path Museum, 6661 W. Imperial Hwy, Los Angeles, CA, 90045.  Brief announcements followed.  Roll call was conducted and a quorum of the committee members was established.  Seven out of nine members were present.
2.  Autism Program Update
Mr. Rolon provided an update on the development of an autism program at the airport.  He is working with representatives from the airport community, United Airlines and the Leroy Haynes Center, to identify some of the issues surrounding travel for persons with autism.  The products of these forums will be the development of an informational booklet, a website, and ultimately, a training program or “mock” airport experience.  Families from the Leroy Haynes Center will be the initial focus group to participate and provide feedback from an end user perspective.  Mr. Rolon also announced an Introduction to Autism training scheduled for January 29, 2014 in the Board Room of Admin. East; all were welcomed to attend.
3.  Self-Identification Program Update 
The committee provided feedback on various choices for the self-identification stickers.  Mr. Rolon will compile the feedback and provide an update at next month’s meeting.
4.  Update on Step Stools
Mr. Rolon reported that a sign was installed next to the trial step stool in a Terminal 1 men’s restroom, stating, “LAWA Needs Your Input,” and asks travelers to provide feedback on the practicality of the step stool.  It was asked by committee members to correct the word “structure” to “stature” on the sign.  It was also suggested to install an additional step stool in the women’s restroom in order to obtain additional feedback.
5.  Meeting with Airline Representatives
The meeting with airline representatives will be held in February.  Depending on the date, this item will either be on the February or March agenda.  

6.  Necessity of Ethics Training for Committee Members
Chair Overton suggested that the committee members look over the Brown Act document that was emailed.  Mr. Rolon will also look into the possibility of online ethics training for the committee.  This topic will be further discussed at the next meeting.  
7.  Access Services
Mr. Rolon introduced Mr. Salvador and Mr. Okamoto from Access Services to address the committee.  
Mr. Faustino, Access Operations Supervisor discussed with the committee Access’ role during the events of November 1, 2013.  He stated that Access reached out to all customers that had reservations the morning of the shooting, and was able to establish alternate locations for pick-up, as they were not able to enter into the Central Terminal Area (CTA).  The suggestion was made to use surrounding parking lots for pick-up and drop-off points in an emergency situation.

As cell phones were the main method of contacting customers, Mr. Ray asked if Access had a text messaging system in place to provide information to customers who are deaf.  Mr. Faustino responded that they do not currently have a system in place; however, in each individual case, if they have the customer’s cell phone number on file, an attempt would be made to convey information through a text or email.  He added that they utilize the relay system.  Mr. Ray stated that the relay system was not always reliable on cell phones, and strongly suggested using text messages to communicate information.  
Chair Overton recalled that several years ago, posts were installed throughout the LAX CTA designating specific pick-up and drop-off points for Access Services.  He was informed last month that drivers were not always using the designated points.  Mr. Faustino assured the committee that all drivers were aware of the designated points.  However, he mentioned that in the case of a vehicle parked in an Access spot, the driver is instructed to pick up at the next safest spot.  This situation was discussed and it was decided to look further into the issue of other cars, vans, taxis, etc. utilizing the Access pick-up spots.  Mr. Rolon added that the Access posts were installed with the caveat that people picking up loved ones with disabilities could also use the area; however, they should never be used as holding spots.  He will inform Airport Police to watch out for those occurrences.  On Access’ end, they will inform drivers to make a report if they encounter a problem picking up or dropping off. 
Mr. Meigs asked if Access drivers circle the terminals more than one time if the passenger is not initially at the pick-up point.  Access confirmed that they do.

Ms. Cabanban mentioned that call-outs work very well, and suggested that clients make their reservation for one hour after landing, to avoid any chance of a missed pick-up.  

8.  Update on Purchase of A380 Evacuation Vehicle
The A380 evacuation vehicle is one that would reach up to the second level of an A380 to evacuate passengers from the outside of the plane.  This would be necessary in the event of a remote evacuation – one that is not at the terminal gates.  Mr. Overton stated that the vehicle would be similar to the ones currently in operation at LAX, but would reach the height of the second level of an A380.  Mr. Aguirre said that he will look into purchasing two vehicles – one to replace the current lower one, and obtain an additional one.  Mr. McGlynn stated that the airlines are conscious of the issue, and are seating passengers in wheelchairs on the main deck, to avoid any incidences.  Mr. Overton pointed out that that is only acceptable as long as the same amenities are offered on both levels.
9.  City Attorney Report
Ms. Tso reported on the Brown Act.  She confirmed that the committee was subject to the Brown Act, and therefore all meetings are to be open to the public, unless specified for a closed session, under specific circumstances.  She stated that since the committee was made up of volunteer members, no formal ethics training would be necessary.  However, if the entity would like to go over and above the threshold, that would be acceptable.  
Mr. Overton stated that he asked Mr. Rolon to look into a voluntary online training program for the committee.  Ms. Goldkorn added that some other entities she had worked with also initiated ethics training.  

10.  Staff Report
Mr. Rolon distributed a handout detailing Points of Distribution, or “POD” plans – locations throughout the airport where various supplies would be kept and distributed in the case of an emergency.  He asked the committee to review the list of supplies and provide any suggestions on items to add.  
Mr. Rolon made the following announcements:

· Autism Awareness Training on January 29th in the Board Room of Admin. East, 9 AM to Noon

· Sign Language Class on February 6th in the Board Room of Admin. East; there will be AM and PM sessions.
11.  New Items/Announcements
Ms. Goldkorn commented that on a flight from Ontario to Sacramento, she was given an orange placard and her boarding ticket read “pre-screened.”  Mr. McGlynn responded that the pre-screening was through TSA’s new “pre-check” program that selects frequent fliers to be pre-screened.  This item will be place on the next agenda.  
Mr. Terrell requested that an update on lift chairs be placed on the next agenda.  

Mr. Overton reminded the committee to look over the POD plans and provide feedback to Mr. Rolon.

Mr. Rolon will check on the original unamended committee bylaws and distribute them to the committee.   
The meeting was adjourned at 2:45 p.m.

The committee will meet next month on February 19, 2014, at 1:00 p.m. at the Flight Path Museum.
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